



Tumwater High School Alumni Association





   Board Meeting Minutes




 May 1, 2018, 6:30 PM, THS Career Center

1.    Board Attendees:  Jim Ishihara (’64) President; Bill Curtis (’62) Vice-president; Janet Ishihara (’65) Secretary; Pam (Wagner) Sapp (’69) Treasurer; Louisa (Ward) Shimamoto (’75) Activities Chair; Rock Boardman (’64) Communications Chair; Dan Parsons (’65) Scholarship Chair; Kevin Campbell (’87) Golf Tournament Chair; Judi (Weaver) Hambrick (’66) History Chair.


a.  Guest Attendees:  Edna Granacki-Burcham (’64) and Vonda Marcum (’70).

2.    Meeting was called to order by Jim at 6:30 PM.

3.    Secretary:  Dispense with reading of last meeting minutes, m/s/p.

4.    Treasurer’s Report:


OPERATING ACCOUNT    


04/01/18
Beginning Balance




$11,619.56





Total deposits




$  1,295.00





Total expenses




$   - 301.16


04/30/18
Ending Balance




$12,613.40


SAVINGS ACCOUNT


04/01/18
Savings (beginning balance)



$18,585.32





Total deposits




$     240.85


04/30/18
Ending Balance




$18,826.17

5.    Activities Chair:  Louisa volunteered to take photos at the golf tournament this year.  No other new report.

6.    Membership Chair:  Report by Melissa via email:  Joe Kearney (lifetime)-5; Century-3; General-21; Recent students-4.

7.    Communications Chair:  No changes, Rock will be working on the next newsletter so he will need photos from all events for this year.

8.    Scholarship Chair:  Fourteen recipients have applied and three will be notified via letter of acceptance for the THSAA scholarship.  Awards night is June 5, 2018.

9.    Website Chair:  No report.  

10.  Golf Tournament Chair:  Kevin to follow up on sponsors that Jim notified by mail.  So far 16 golfers have paid.  Jim to email Kevin copies of letters of request for sponsors. 11.  History Chair:     No report.

12.  Old Business:


a.  Possible all class reunion venues; micro-breweries, Historical Park.


b. Discussed Ron Moon donation to go into THSAA (endowment fund) savings, m/s/p.  Possible interview for his donating.



1.  Stay with 3 scholarships at same amount for now.



2.  Discussed future increases in scholarship amounts.

13.  New Business:


a.  Bill to ask Eric Rowe with Edward Jones Co. to talk with THSAA board members about endowment process at our August 7th meeting.


b.  Jim to email principal to see if we can participate in the award for our 3 scholarship recipients consecutively and that we would be happy to have a couple of representatives present at the awards night.

14.  Next board meeting Tuesday, June 5, 2018 at 6:30 PM, THS Career Center.

15.  Meeting adjourned at 7:40 PM, m/s/p.


